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    COUNCIL BILL 24-0586 – URBAN RENEWAL –  

    OLDTOWN MALL – AMENDMENT 11 

 

 

The Honorable President and  October 21, 2024 

Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

100 North Holliday Street 

 

 

The Commission for Historical and Architectural Preservation staff is in receipt of City 

Council Bill 24-0586 FOR the purpose of amending the Urban Renewal Plan for Oldtown 

Mall to strike all provisions of the Plan other than those pertaining to authority over 

disposition; waiving certain content and procedural requirements; making the provisions of 

this Ordinance severable; providing for the application of this Ordinance in conjunction with 

certain other ordinances; and providing for a special effective date. 

 

 

CHAP Executive Director recommends that City Council Bill 24-0586 be approved because 

the change to the Urban Renewal Ordinance does not have a negative impact on historic 

resources and agrees with the Planning Commission’s resolution adopting the findings and 

equity analysis outlined in the Department of Planning’s staff report.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Holcomb, Executive Director, at 410-371-

5667. 

 

 


